
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dear Parents/Guardians  

Assalamu Alaikum wa Rahmatullah  

It's hard to believe that we are almost half way through the school year already - 

this week will be the final week before the half term break and as usual we are very 

busy at Al-Falah.  

We have been through a painful time as our beloved brother Moulana Shahan 

departed from this world. It has been heart-breaking for me and my colleagues as 

he was very close to many of us and he was surely a very loving, caring and jolly 

person. I would like to say thank you to our parents for showing their condolences 

and attending the funeral prayer. We are hoping to hold an event for Moulana 

Shahan in the near future and you will be notified as soon as details are finalised. 

New School Manager:  

On behalf of management, I would like to welcome Moulana Sharif Uddin as our new 

school manager. Moulana Sharif has been a part of the management since 2005 and 

therefore he is well experienced with the day to day running of the school. 

Alhamdulillah as an Islamic scholar, he is also well equipped to support our Islamic 

curriculum and ethos. We look forward to working alongside with him and we are 

sure that his experience will prove very valuable within our team.  

Healthy Eating/ Fizz Free February 

One of our aims at Al-Falah this year is to help children understand how to make 

healthy food and drink choices. This term we will be looking at how to stay healthy, 

eat and drink healthy food and find out how much sugar is in the food we eat by 

looking at the contents and nutrition label. In one can of Pepsi, there is more sugar 

than is recommended for a 5 to 7 year-old for the whole day! We are trying to help 

our children make healthy choices about what they drink so are taking part in fizz 

free February. Children should fill in the record sheet and tick 

every day to see how many days they can go without a fizzy drink. 

Attendance and punctuality 

All children are required to attend assembly at 8am. The school will not accept any 

latecomer (after 8:15) and the gate will be closed at 8:15am. Arrivals after that 

time must report to the reception with their parents. Learning starts 

 



straightway in the class and even few minutes late makes a big difference. Further 

action will be taken for persistent latecomers.  

We appreciate our parents for bringing their children on-time avoiding London 

traffic. Our target for whole school attendance is 96%. Please keep up your spirit 

for arriving on time every day.  

Volunteers in school  

We are looking for volunteers after the half term holiday. If you are interested and 

can volunteer for a few hours every week, then please contact the office and make 

an appointment to see the head teacher.  

Safer Internet Week 

This year, ‘Safer Internet Week’ took place from 5th-9th February, where the 

importance of staying safe online is highlighted throughout the country. As part of 

your child’s national curriculum related to computing and ICT, the school hosted a 

‘Safer Internet Day’ with a focus on teaching children how to stay safe online.  

Safer Internet Day offers the opportunity to highlight positive uses of technology 

and to explore the role we all play in helping to create a better and safer online 

community. It calls upon young people, parents and 

teachers to join together and play their part for a better 

internet. Ultimately, a better internet is up to us! 

Collecting children 

Have you arranged for someone else to collect your child?  

Please let your child’s teacher or the school office know in writing about the new 

arrangements or a one off for a particular day. Give us the name of the person 

collecting your child as well as their relationship to your child. If we are not sure of 

the person collecting your child, we will have to spend time trying to contact you to 

check and this takes up a lot of time. 

Thank you for your kind cooperation. 

Yours sincerely 

Abu Hussain (Head teacher) 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

              Head teachers merit award students  

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

                 Students of the month 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events Date 

International mother language  day Wednesday 21st February 

World Book Day Thursday 7th March 

World Poetry Day Thursday  21st March 

World Water Day Friday  22nd March 

Year-1: Aisha Hussein 

Year-2: Safa Sayed, Mutasimbillah Issa, Ismael Koila, Hamza 

Ahmed and Alesha Ermis 

Year-3: Yusra Ali, Aisha Alinur, Ayham and Abdirahman Ali 

Year-4: Maryam Abdisalam 

Year-5: Huda Benatallah 

Year-6: Saif Ullah Mughal, Ghalib and Ayyub Bashe 

Year-1: Ibrahim Abdillahi, Juwayriya Potts 

Year-2: Haroon Benmannana and Safa Sayed 

Year-3: Aisha Alinur and Uthmaan Abdillahi 

Year-4: Yahya Balia and Maryam Abdisalam 

Year-5: Asiyah Isarai and Ayman Halane 

Year-6: Maryam Bouhanna 

 



 

Year 1 – Ms Noureen  

Year one have made great progress this term. Children have been enjoying exploring 

a plethora of books. Since, children have been taking books home; I have seen a 

huge improvement in their reading.  

In PSHE children explored the local community and identified all the people who 

help us. Children designed their own police badge and they became familiar with the 

job role of a fire-fighter. 

Have a restful break Year One! 

 

Year 2 – Ms Nosheen  

Our class has done brilliantly in their writing skills this term with every single child 

showing improvement in their grade. They have learnt how to enhance their stories 

with the use of ambitious adjectives, similes and inverted commas. They have also 

shown excellent improvement in their Maths and critical thinking with word 

problems.  

This term our class also learnt about democracy during our termly school council 

elections. Candidates prepared for a speech and were then voted for by their fellow 

class mates. Congratulations to the winners: Zakariyya Hussain and Aleesha Ermis. 

 

Thank you to all the parents for their continued support during this short term!  

 

 

 

 

School Council 

Ballot Box 

 

Speech 

Ceremony 



Year 3 – Ms Abedah  

The first half of spring term has come to an end very quickly. Year 3 managed to 

memorise up to their 9 times tables 

and became familiar with working out 

word problems including change. They 

learnt how to work out quantities of 

fractions and continue to use these 

methods successfully. They made 

beautiful shapes in maths using cutting 

and sticking as part of their 2D shapes lesson. Most of the children have been very 

enthusiastic to improve the presentation of their work with the exception of a few.  

We explored instruction writing in literacy and most of the class wrote some 

brilliant instructions on their favourite recipes and games. We will be making a cross 

curricular link by allowing children to actually follow the instructions and make 

themselves a snack next term. Parents are advised to continue doing handwriting 

practice with their child at home, especially during the holiday. The behaviour in 

year 3 has been excellent and many teachers have constantly praised our class.  

Keep it up year 3! Don’t forget to practice your spellings and time tables in the 

holidays and enjoy the break!  

Year 4 – Ms Waheedah 

Year 4 have worked incredibly hard this term with children making fantastic 

progress, particularly in maths solving 2 step word problems. The class have also 

enjoyed poetry writing this term, learning how to use stanzas in poetry 

appropriately and exploring how the Romans contributed towards the many luxuries 

we enjoy today in Britain. 

Next term will be equally exciting as we have a few trips to look forward to and lots 

of creative work in Art. For now, Year 4, enjoy a well-deserved holiday and 

remember to keep safe! 

Year 5 – Ms Thamina 

Year 5 class have been very creative and hands on, using newspaper to design and 

make their very own containers. MashaAllah every child produced a unique container 

taking inspiration from various objects seen and discussed. It was tricky at times 

trying to make the container strong enough so that it could stand but working 



together and helping each other, most of the children completed the container 

successfully. Year 5 went on to paint their designs applying several layers of PVA in 

order to make the container sturdy.  

 

 

Year 6 – Sir Alam 

On Wednesday 16th January 2019, year 6 pupils visited the Hackney Museum to 

participate in the Junior Citizenship Scheme. 

JCS is a fast-paced, multiple-agency event run 

for year 6 students and designed to help pupils 

prepare for the challenges they may face as 

they become adults. 

Pupils enjoyed a carousel of activities with up to 

ten different agencies delivering short sessions on topics relating to good 

citizenship with scenarios including: Travelling by Underground, London Fire 

Brigade, Metropolitan Police Service, St John Ambulance and others. We really 

enjoyed our trip which was educational and helpful. Have a great half term year 6! 



  Useful websites for parents and children     

 

Literacy  

http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/curriculum/literacy/lit_site/html/teachers/text

ease/index.htm  

http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/curriculum/literacy/lit_site/html/spelling/phonic

s/index.htm 

https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/advice-for-parents/reading-at-

home/ 

http://www.firstschoolyears.com/literacy/index.htm  

 

Numeracy 

https://nrich.maths.org/thismonth/all/2004/01/ 

http://www.superkids.com/aweb/tools/math/ 

http://www.primarygames.co.uk/ 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/dynamo/den/den.htm 

http://www.amblesideprimary.com/ambleweb/numeracy.htm 

http://www.aaamath.com/ 

 

Science: 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/dynamo/lab/ 

http://www.teachingandlearningresources.co.uk/millionscience.html 

https://science.howstuffworks.com/ 

http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/curriculum/literacy/lit_site/html/teachers/textease/index.htm
http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/curriculum/literacy/lit_site/html/teachers/textease/index.htm
http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/curriculum/literacy/lit_site/html/spelling/phonics/index.htm
http://www.lancsngfl.ac.uk/curriculum/literacy/lit_site/html/spelling/phonics/index.htm
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/advice-for-parents/reading-at-home/
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/advice-for-parents/reading-at-home/
http://www.firstschoolyears.com/literacy/index.htm
https://nrich.maths.org/thismonth/all/2004/01/
http://www.superkids.com/aweb/tools/math/
http://www.primarygames.co.uk/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/dynamo/den/den.htm
http://www.amblesideprimary.com/ambleweb/numeracy.htm
http://www.aaamath.com/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/schools/dynamo/lab/
http://www.teachingandlearningresources.co.uk/millionscience.html
https://science.howstuffworks.com/
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Dear Parents/Carers 
Assalamu Alaikum wa Rahmatullah 

Autumn term has come an end. November began with an Ofsted inspection and December 

has been rather cold. Many children suffered from flu yet several came to school if they 

possibly could, due to the positive attitude of our students. So, well done everyone! 

I would like thank our parents who met the inspectors during the inspection, completed 

the online survey and expressed their positive opinions of the school.  

During the coffee morning, lots of parents took part in a discussion regarding Ofsted and 

other issues. We always listen to our parents and together we resolve any issue that 

arises. As you can see, our Ofsted report emphasised that reading, Islamic studies and 

the behaviour of the children were good. However, the school has now adopted an even 

more robust system to improve children’s writing as highlighted by the inspectors. Hence, 

I request parents to encourage children to read and write at home and even read 

together, test their understanding and support them in making notes in their reading 

journals. Together we can help our children to take responsibility for their learning, 

InshaAllah!    

Students’ diaries  

Parents are reminded to check their children’s interactive diaries every day. In these 

diaries the teachers write notes for your information about your child’s progress or any 

difficulties. You have to read these and sign them and if necessary make a comment.  

Bake a cake 

Our annual school cake sale held on 

Friday 14th December 2018. The 

parents really excelled themselves 

both in their efforts to provide 

delicious home baked cakes, sweets 

and biscuits and in turning up on 

the day to purchase a good amount 

of what was on offer! The children really enjoyed the day as buyers and sellers. 

Alhamdulillah! We managed to raise £300 by selling the cakes. This year the proceeds 

will go directly towards purchasing new books for our school library. Thank you very 

much to our parents and children for making the day successful.  

Reading logs 

All pupils in Al Falah have been given reading logs last month. Children are encouraged to 

read for a minimum of 10 minutes on a daily basis and write in their logs what they have 

read. Children who have read the most books will be awarded certificates. 



Neighbourhood cleaning 

Every year Al-Falah School takes part in a clean street campaign along with the council 

and Bsix College. This took place on Thursday 22nd October 2018 from 11am –12.15pm when 

children went out to clean the local neighbourhood. This is a community led neighbourhood 

cleaning initiative, enabling community groups and organisations to build ties and combine 

skills and resources for the betterment of the neighbourhood. The objective of this 

initiative is not just to clean, but also to create a platform for people of various faiths and 

backgrounds to meet each other, work together, and benefit the wider community, 

supporting common values in Britain. This promotes community cohesion, integration and 

the sense of belonging, which is almost lost in this modern age of technology and social 

media. 

Big Sing Up  

The Big Sing Up (Voice of Peace) took 

place at a venue in Chadwell Heath on 16th 

December 2018. Eighteen students took 

part from Al-Falah and it was a huge 

successful event. Our students 

participated by singing Nasheeds that 

were highly praised and appreciated by 

the audience. The whole programme was 

recorded and will be broadcasted on more than one Islamic channel on sky. We will inform 

you of the broadcast date once we have the details.   

Jazaakumullahu Khair to Moulana Sharif (trustee governor) and Moulana Abdul Awwal for 

their support for making this trip successful.   

School lunch 

School lunch trial has been very successful and we have received positive feedback from 

parents and children, therefore we will be continuing with the school lunch from the 2nd 

week of the new term (Mon 14th January 2019) inshaAllah. 

Orders and payments must be made for a minimum of 1 week as we are unable to take 

orders on the day and for specific days. Further information regarding school lunch will be 

sent separately and parents are requested to return the completed form by Tuesday 8th 

January 2019.  

Regards 

Abu Hussain 

Head Teacher 



News from the school councillors 

School councillors discussed different issues during their meeting. The school has a zero 

tolerance towards bullying. No one is allowed to bully anyone else. If anyone witnesses 

bullying, it must be reported to the teachers who will record it in the school’s bullying 

book. It was also noted that sometimes students play football inappropriately, therefore 

children are reminded not to kick the ball too hard, as this could be harmful to others. In 

such circumstances, the responsible pupil will lose two days of play time. Finally, we 

discussed that the school toilets must be used in a respectful manner.  

Students of the Month December-2018 

Y1 Faatima Patel Y3 Maryam Abdisalam 

Y2 Khadeejah Patel Y4 Abdirahim Mowlid 

Y3 Eesa Azeem Y5 Shakira Hassan 

 

Head teacher Merit Award 

Y1 – Abdulaziz Isarai and Faatimah Patel. 

Y2- Ismaeel Kolia, Khadeejah Patel, Hamza Hajinur, Zakariyya 

Hussain, M Ayaan Ahmed, Asma Abdullahi, Mohamed Mahmud,  

Safa Sayed, Alesha Ermis, Haroon Benmennana,Amy Richardson, 

Abdulrahman Hussein. 

Y3 – Aisha Alinur, Eesa Azeem, Abdulhakim Isarai and Maryama 

Hussein. 

Y4 – Sumaya Omar, Zarah Mamode, Maryam Abdisalam, Dawud Arefin and Muawiyah 

Shah.  

Y5 – Adam Djeraba, Asma Bouhanna, Fatimah Kolia and Saido Bashir. 

Y6 – Abdurrahman Isarai, Meryam Bouhanna, Ghalib Abdallah and Shakira Hassan. 

 

A HUGE WELL DONE TO ALL THE ABOVE STUDENTS! 

 

 



Messages from National Curriculum teachers 

Year 1 - Ms Noureen 

Year one have worked hard on instruction writing and story writing this term. Through 

following instructions children made chocolate 

krispy cakes. Children have also been immersing 

themselves in reading a plethora of books. This 

has helped children further develop on their 

reading skills. 

In Geography we have been focusing on the Local 

Area. Children walked around the local area and 

have become familiar with the different shops 

and mode of transport. In History we have been 

exploring toys from the past. Children enjoyed a trip to the V&A Museum of childhood.  

Year One have settled into Al Falah and have shown great progress throughout this term. 

I am very proud of the progress children have made.  

JazakAllah to all the parents who attended the phonics workshop. Your continuous support 

is highly appreciated. Please ensure your child completes their Holiday Homework. 

Have a restful break Year One! 

Year 2 – Ms Nosheen 

Year Two have worked extremely hard on their instructional writing skills this term 

through our theme of ‘construction’. They have utilised their creative ability to make 

snowflakes, origami cats, and enjoyed the cross 

curricular links with design technology by 

learning how to sew bags!  

It’s been a great term with much improvement 

in their skills across the whole curriculum. All 

children have shown improvement in their 

handwriting, phonics and spellings. Thank you to 

all parents for continuing to ensure children are 

completing their homework, spellings and 

practicing their reading. Make sure you continue 

to practice your 3, 4 and 6 times tables!  

Well done Year 2, have a lovely holiday and 

make sure you wrap up warm! Ms Nosheen  

 



Year 3 – Ms Abeda 

Parents are requested to ensure children are continuously memorising their timetables and 

spellings. Year 3 have worked very hard to improve the presentation of their work this 

term. They also tried to tackle unfamiliar topics within the new curriculum, mainly maths, 

literacy and science. The children managed to learn their times tables up to 8. They 

enjoyed learning about healthy eating and balanced diets alongside the circulatory system 

of humans and animals. In PSHE we explored the differences between vandalism and theft 

and children really showed an interest in learning to empathise with victims as well as 

understanding the consequences of such crimes. We managed to assemble our chocolate 

factories in art where children got a chance to express themselves using different 

materials. We also visited the Science Museum at the start of the second half term which 

was a fun filled day for all! Overall, a busy but productive term!  

Please continue to practice handwriting with your child during the holiday. JazakAllah for 

your continuous support.  

Enjoy the break year 3   

 

Year 4 – Ms Waheedah 

Year 4 have enjoyed a very busy second half term. We had a fantastic time exploring the 

lab watching the ‘Flash, Bang Wallop’ show at the 

Science Museum. Children were brilliantly behaved and 

praised by staff at the museum for their behaviour. 

We have also been working incredibly hard this half 

term developing our skills in solving word problems as 

part of reasoning for maths and writing our own poetry. 

Next term will be just as exciting as we move on to 

explore the Romans. 

Enjoy a well deserved holiday, rest up well and stay 

safe!!! 

World War 1 Project winners: 

1st prize: Zarah Mamode & Yahya Balia 

Runners up: Dawud Arefin, Aliya Hassan, Maryam Abdisalam & Sumaya Omar 

 

Year 5 – Ms Tahmina 

Asalaamu alaikum!  

It has been a great pleasure taking over the Year 5 class. MashaAllah Year 5 must be 

praised for their positive and inquisitive attitude towards learning. 



This term we have been exploring Greek myths through reading and role play which helped 

children really understand the characters they were writing about. Children went on to 

plan and develop their own Greek myth based on, ‘Theseus and Minotaur’.  

In Maths, year 5 have been trying their best to practise long division which has proved 

somewhat tricky!  As part of the holiday homework please encourage your child to revise 

his/her times tables up to twelve.  

Year 5 have stepped into the past as we compared and contrasted rich and poor Tudor 

lives and how the Tudor reign impacted exploration and trade. Finally, the children have 

thoroughly enjoyed Design and Technology unit on, ‘Biscuits’. We tasted, evaluated and 

designed a range of biscuits and even made our very own vanilla flavoured biscuits!  

Have a lovely break! 

 

Year 6 – Sir Alam 

We have had a very busy half term: we visited the Science Museum and watched a live 

demonstration about how rockets go up to space, enriched our learning by visiting the 

Wonder Lab and participating in 

experiments about Forces, 

Electricity, Light, Sound, Matter and 

Space. Calligraphy lessons have 

started in year 6 every Wednesday, 

and children have been enjoying the 

activities and we hope this will 

improve our writing. We’ve had two 

workshops with the police, the first one was about knife crime and how to stay safe and 

the second was about being safe online.  

In the next term, we will be visiting the Hackney Museum to participate in the Junior 

Citizenship Scheme where pupils will participate in a range of activities delivered by 

different agencies like the London Fire Brigade, Metropolitan Police, St John Ambulance, 

the Road safety teams and many others. We will also have a workshop with the Eco Active 

team from Hackney who will run a session about recycling and children will be making paper 

from recycled materials.  

I would also like to thank all parents for attending the SATs workshop which I hope 

everybody found beneficial.  

 

 



Islamic Curriculum Message 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Assalamu alaikum wa rahmatullahi wa barakaatuh  

 

I pray you are all well and busy in the remembrance of Allah Almighty. We have just 

entered the last few weeks of 2018 and it reminds me of one of the sign of Qiyamah 

according to the narration of Imam Ahmad (r) that Abu Hurayrah (r) said: The 

Messenger of Allah (peace and blessings of Allah be upon him) said: “The Hour will not 

begin until time passes quickly, so a year will be like a month, and a month will be like a 

week, and a week will be like a day....” Imam An-Nawawi says that there will be no 

barakah in time, and that the benefit that a person gets from one day, for example, 

will be the equivalent of the benefit that they used to get in a single hour.  

We are very proud of all the hard work the children have been doing during this term. 

Islamic studies has always been a strength especially Quran lesson. This term children 

have been working on developing their 

recitation skills which have helped many of 

them to be able to read Quran at a much 

higher level. Alhamdulilah. We are also 

delighted to be able to share with you that 

Ofsted Judged Alfalah’s Islamic curriculum 

to be ‘strong' which is what we as a school 

judge ourselves to be. They have said: “The 

teaching of Islamic studies is particularly strong. Here, teachers know precisely what 

they want pupils to learn and check pupils’ progress carefully. Pupils are motivated and 

keen to meet their teachers’ high expectations.” 

They also said: “The school’s religious studies curriculum underpins pupils’ strong 

spiritual, moral, social and cultural development. Pupils are highly respectful and 

considerate of others... They spoke knowledgeably and with maturity about their own 

faith”. I hope that you will join us in being pleased with the outcome and that you will 

continue to support the school and work with us to make Alfalah the best it can be. 

Here at Alfalah the children are taught their prayers and all the religious obligations 

incumbent upon practicing Muslims and through a consistent nurturing approach to the 

teacher-pupil interactions we develop the behaviour that moulds a beautiful Islamic 

Character and nurtures faith. In this way we address all three of the classical Islamic 

approaches to Education: 

1-T’aleem – the teaching of knowledge. 



2-Tarbiyah – nurturing the whole person. 

3-Ta’dīb – the development of good character and strong faith 

through Adab and Akhlaaq. 

In addition we ensure that all of our children identify positively with their British 

Muslim identity, upholding the values of tolerance and inclusivity so that they develop 

into upstanding citizens that will be respected in both the Muslim Community and the 

wider Multicultural, Multi-faith society and be able to make an active contribution to 

both the community and world at large. 

Finally, I would like to thank all the parents, pupils, volunteers and staff for working 

together and making it possible for Alfalah to work toward achieving excellence. 

Happy holidays! 

Muhammad K Hussain (Islamic Curriculum Coordinator) 

Year 1 Islamic Studies 

Alhamdulillah Year 1 students have settled in 

really well. This term in Qaidah we have been 

focusing on the Arabic alphabets, different 

shapes and forms of the alphabets and the 

correct pronunciations of all the letters. 

Alhamdulillah majority of the students have 

also finished ‘fatha’, ‘kasrah’ and ‘dammah’ 

lessons. 

A special well done to Faatimah Patel for starting the Quran and reading very fluently 

MashaAllah. She has also been a great help in and around the classroom. 

In Islamic studies we have been learning about our beliefs, the five pillars of Islam, 

respecting the Qur’an and brief introduction to the life of the prophet صلى الله عليه وسلم, which the 

children enjoyed very much. 

 

I highly recommend all the parents to carry on supporting your child at home with 

their Qaidah and homework during the holidays.  

Have a great holiday. 

 

 

 



          

Term and Holiday dates 2018-2019 

 

School will reopen on Tuesday 8th January 2019 for the children 

Winter holidays 
Monday 24th December to Monday 7th January 

2019 

Spring Term 

Teacher training day Monday 7th January 2019 

Spring 1st term 
Tuesday 8th January to Friday 15th February 

2019 

Year 6 Citizenship trip Wednesday 16th January 2019 

Spring half term holidays Monday 18th to Friday 22nd February 2019  

Teacher training day  Monday 25th February 2019 

Spring 2nd term Tuesday 26th February to Friday 5th April 2019  

April holidays Monday 8th April to Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

Summer Term 

Teacher training day Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

Summer 1st term Wednesday 24th April to Friday 24th May 2019 

Bank holiday in May  Monday 6th May 2019 

Ramadhan and Eid Holiday  Monday 27th May to Friday 7th June 2019 

Summer 2nd term Monday 10th June to Tuesday 23rdJuly 2019 

Summer holiday 
Wednesday 24th July to Wednesday 4th 

September 2019 

Teacher training day Wednesday 4th September 2019 

1st day of academic year 2019-20 

for pupils 
Thursday 5th September 2019 



 

 

 

 

                        Question time                                                                                    

1. What was the name of Prophet Isa’s (alaihis salam) mother?                                                                                                    

2. What did Prophet Isa say when he was a baby?                                                                                                      

3. What was the name of the angel who came to Maryam?                                                                                        

4. Name 8 other Prophets.                                                                                                                                                     

5. Who were the first and last Prophets to come to this world?                          

6. What does Islam teach us about Prophet Isa (as) 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER 2018 
 

 

 

 



Dear Parents and Carers 

Assalamu Alaikum wa Rahmatullah  

Autumn has arrived with changing colours all around us, as well as dropping temperatures! Coats, hats, 

gloves and scarves are beginning to appear, reflecting these changes; please try to label these with 

your child’s name. 

Our pupils have settled into the new academic year and the new Year 1 pupils are fully immersed in all 

aspects of the school day – now spending playtimes, lunchtimes and assemblies with the rest of the 

school. 

I really appreciate that our children have started to come to school on-time (at 8 a.m.) every day; 

please keep it up all the year long. 

As usual, below you will find some information about key events and features of school life for the 

remainder of this half term. If you have any questions or queries about any of these, as always please 

pop into school and I would be happy to discuss them further. 

Yours sincerely 

Abu Hussain 

Head teacher 

 
Attendance News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents’ day: 

Parents’ day took place on Thursday 18th October. It provided parents the opportunity to meet their 

child’s teacher and discuss important issues of academic progression in both National and Islamic 

Curriculum subjects. Parents were also provided with first half term reports for their children. May 

we say thank you very much for taking out the time to visit Al Falah. 

 

 

 

 

Year Group September attendance % 

 

Y1 95.89% 

Y2 95.27% 

Y3 96.00% 

Y4 99.07% 

Y5 99.86% 

Y6 98.60% 

AL FALAH OVERALL ATTENDANCE RECORD 2018-19 

Month Present % Authorised Absence % Unauthorised Absence % 

SEPTEMBER 97.45% 2.47% 0.08% 



Parent’s Survey: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In your opinion, what is the most important improvement Al-Falah School could make?   

Provide school lunch, more play equipment in the playground, better communication between school and 

parents. 

 

Keeping children safe in education: 

All parents and carers and requested to read the ‘Keeping children safe in education-2018’ booklet, 

which can be found on the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-

children-safe-in-education--2.  

 

Clapton clean up: 

Thursday 18th October Al Falah children are going to participate in Clapton cleanup activities around 

our local area with Bsix College, Hackney council other local schools in our area. Our children always 

participate in cleaning up programme and its make them pride of being part of wider community and 

learn how to keep cleaning local area.  

 

Parents’ workshop:  

We would like to invite all our parents and carers to a short workshop/information session to help you 

understand the best ways you can help your child with their reading and writing at home.  We realised 

Survey results categories Excellent / Good 

National Curriculum Education 97% 

Islamic Curriculum Education 99% 

Communication between School and Parents 97% 

Discipline 97% 

Provided with sufficient homework 97% 

Making good progress at school 96% 

As a parent are you happy with the current school progress? 89% 

Check your child’s homework 96 % 

   Your views count! Alhamdulillah! I would like to take this opportunity to feedback to 

you the outcomes of the parent surveys. Thank you to the parents for taking the 

time to complete the parent survey, your continued support is really appreciated.  

Our aim is to constantly strive to improve our partnership with parents so that all 

our children are well supported and parents feel confident in knowing what their 

child needs to do to move on in their learning and confident in supporting them in 

this process. We have received lots of positive feedback about the things we need 

to improve as a school.  Below is a list of strengths that numerous parents 

commented on. 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2


that it is essential to involve parents in improving their children’s reading and writing and supporting 

their learning process. Teaching staff will be available to answer any further questions and give more 

specific advice tailored to your child’s year group. 

 

Y1 Parents phonics workshop on Friday 16th November from 11 – 11.30am 

 

You will receive letters informing you of the workshop dates and times for other year groups closer to 

the time. 

 

Year 6 SATs workshop 

There will be a workshop for parents on Friday 9th November 2018 from 10.45am – 11.30am. This 

session will provide parents with vital information about SATs, how to prepare your child and you will 

have the opportunity to ask questions. It is important that all parents try to attend this important 

workshop. 

Students of the month September and October: 

 

 

 

 

 

Messages from teachers  

Year 1 

Alhamdulilah, Year one have had a great start to Al falah and all children have settled in well. This 

term we have been focusing on letter orientation and number formation. Most children are able to 

write all the letters of the alphabet and numbers from 1-20 correctly. 

In history, we have been exploring the difference between toys from the past and toys that are 

available today. In DT children designed and made their own fruit salad. Children enjoyed eating a 

variety of different fruits. Children have also been doing artwork to display around the classroom. 

Please can I request all parents to continue to check your child’s interactive diary on a daily basis. 

Please also continue to support your child’s learning by making sure homework is completed on time. 

Have a great holiday! 

Ms Noureen 

Year 2 

Year Two have made a brilliant start to the year by producing lots of work including some imaginative 

story writing with the use of similes. They have shown an excellent improvement in their reading, 

September October 

Y1: Abdul Aziz Isarai Y1: Fatima Patel 

Y2: Hamza Ahmed Y2: Aleesha Ermis 

Y3: Abdul Hakim Isarai Y3: Maryama Hussain 

Y4: Yahya Balia Y4: Aliyah Harare 

Y5: Fatima Kolia & Haythm Saqr Y5: Asiyah Isarai 

Y6: Meryam Bouhanna Y6: Rahma Mohamed 
 



writing and mathematics skills over this term which is evident in their improvement during independent 

work as well as assessments. 

Keep up the good work and a huge thank you to all the parents for their continuous support. Please 

encourage your children to do lots of reading at home and continue practicing Handwriting. Enjoy your 

holidays! 

Ms Nosheen 

Year 3 

Year 3 have managed to memorise their times tables from 1 to 6. They must continue to practice them 

regularly. Reading is also a very important aspect of learning and parents are advised to listen to their 

child read every day.  

The children enjoyed relay racing during P.E. lessons this term and actively took part in the sessions. 

The majority of the kids showed an improvement in their spellings over the past seven weeks but 

regular practice is advised. Eesa and Yusra have been nominated as school councillors and we hope they 

are able fulfil this role successfully. Overall, it has been a busy term and the children have settled in 

well. 

Ms Abedah 

Year 4  

Well done to year 4 for trying exceedingly hard this term. The first term back after summer is always a 

difficult one and the class have shown perseverance and zeal. 

Enjoy the holiday, and I look forward to our next term which will be exciting with lots of new learning and a 

fantastic trip to look forward to. 

 Ms waheedah  

Year 6  

Alhamdulillah we’ve had a great start in year 6 and all the 

children have been working hard this term across all subject 

areas. This year will be quite challenging for the children due 

to their SATs but I really hope, at the same time, everyone 

will have an exciting and rewarding experience Insha’Allah.  

On Monday 19th of November we will be visiting the Science 

Museum where we will visit the Wonderlab: The Equinor Gallery which enriches learning across the 

curriculum themes of Forces, Electricity, Light, Sound, Matter, Space and Maths.  

Sir Alam   

 

Islamic Studies 



Dear parents, a very warm welcome back to you all, especially our new children. Alhamdulillah we all had 

a great half term, Students have settled in very well and started to enjoy learning the Quran and 

Islamic studies. Maashaa-Allah children have returned with great enthusiasm and excitement and we 

hope this continues throughout the year with the support of our lovely parents. Inshaa-Allah! 

This term we have focused on ‘Contribution to our community’ in assemblies and through our ‘Hadith a 

week program’. We want to reinforce children’s understanding about diversity and how to be a strong 

member of a cohesive community. 

Year six Islamic Studies  

This term we focused on some of the pillars of Imaan, namely the belief in the messengers of Allah 

and in the divine books of Allah. We have also read from surah bani Israil to surah Hajj in our Quran 

lesson with brief explanation and mashaa-Allah the students love it. Enjoy the half term break and 

remember to pray your Salah.  

 

Year five Islamic Studies  

Alhamdulillah this term we have learnt a lot about all the pillars of faith. We have explored the belief 

in Allah, His angels, His books, messengers, last day and in Qadr and mashaa-Allah students showed a 

lot of interest and really enjoyed the units.  

 

Year four Islamic Studies  

It has been a positive start for Year 4 this year. They have shown tremendous interest in their 

education and can achieve targets within a set time. So far we have covered five Ad’iyaa (Duaa) with 

its meanings. We have learnt about salaah and the incident of Al-Miraj, we have learnt about Zakah and 

the benefit of paying Zakah. We have also learnt about Sawm and why we have to fast. Likewise, we 

have learnt the objectives of hajj. 

In Quranic recitation, each student has demonstrated their ability to learn and reach their goal. A 

number of exceptional students have established their outstanding talent in excellent recitation. They 

are; Aliyah, Tasneem, Maryam, Zarah, Dawud and Sumaya. 

Well done to Year 4 for a good start. 

Hifz Class  

Mashaa-Allah, have settled in well and most of the students have been working hard. I would like to 

take this opportunity to remind parents that your support and interest in your child’s memorisation of 

the Quran is of paramount importance when it comes to making progress.  Remember to revise during 

the holidays and have a great time! 

 

School will be closed for half term holidays from Monday 22nd October to Monday 29th 

October 2018. We are reopening on Tuesday 30th October 2018. 

 



 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

AUTUMN TERM 2018-19 

Events (2018) Date (2018) Time  Location Comments 

Autumn 1st term Tues 4 Sep  - Fri 19 Oct 2018 

Black History Month 01-Oct-18 Whole month Al Falah school All 

Police workshop with year 6 10-Oct-18 11am - 12pm Al Falah school Year 6 

Parents day 11-Oct-18 9am - 1pm Al Falah school All 

Art competition deadline 18-Oct-18 12pm Al Falah school KS2 

Clean up Clapton day 18-Oct-18 11am-12pm Bsix College 
Years 5 & 

6 

Half term holiday  Monday 22 Oct –  Monday 29 Oct 2018 

Autumn 2nd term Tues 30 Oct  - Fri 21 Dec 2018 

INSET DAY 29-Oct-18 All Day  Al Falah school All 

Science Museum trip (Years 
3 & 4) 

07-Nov-18 9am - 1.30pm 
South 

Kensington 
Years 3 & 

4 

Year 6 SATs workshop 09-Nov-18 10.45-11.30am Al Falah school 
Year 6 

parents 

Anti-Bullying week 12 - 16 Nov 18 Whole week Al Falah school All 

Universal children’s' day 20-Nov-18 All day  Al Falah school All 

Science Museum trip (Year 6) 19-Nov-18 9am - 1.30pm 
South 

Kensington 
Year 6 

Arabic Language day 18-Dec-18 All day  Al Falah school All 

End of term holiday  Monday 24 Dec 2018 –  Monday 7 Jan 2019 
 

    Red = Holidays 
    

Green = Term dates 
    

Orange = INSET days 
    

 

 


